
 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 
Date:  November 18, 2019 
 
To:  The Board of Education’s School Improvement Bond Committee 

 
 

 
 
Background 
 
In November 2012, voters approved a $482M capital improvement bond 
for Portland Public Schools. The PPS Board appointed a Citizen Bond 
Accountability Committee to monitor the planning and progress of the bond 
program relative to voter-approved work scope, schedule and budget 
objectives.  
 
In May 2017, voters approved a $790M capital improvement bond measure 
that included a requirement for citizen accountability and oversight.  
Following passage of the measure, the Board expanded the BAC’s Charter 
to include the 2017 program. 
 
In October 2019, the Board expanded the BAC’s monitoring responsibilities 
to include the District’s future bond planning efforts. Beginning in 
November 2019, the BAC’s reports will be presented to the Board’s School 
Improvement Bond Committee. 
 
The current members of the BAC are: 
 
Tenzin Kalsang Gonta 
Tom Peterson 
Kevin Spellman, Chair 
Dick Steinbrugge 
Cheryl Twete 
Karen Weyland 
 
 
Recent Activities  
 
The BAC’s regular quarterly meeting was held on October 30 in the Library 
at the modernized Grant High School. We were pleased to welcome 
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There are some continuing concerns at both Franklin and Roosevelt.  
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The 2020 performance audit will include a report on the District’s 
management and delivery of the Health and Safety program components 
in terms of budget and schedule efficiency and quality. 
 
 
Other Issues 
 
Equity.  Results are still being 



 

 


